
 

Wollombi Road Upgrade: Upcoming work near you  
 

19 August 2025 

Upcoming work and temporary closure of Francis Street   
 

 

Work:  Water main and pavement work will take place on a section of Francis 
Street between Catherine Street and Wollombi Road.  This section of 
the road will be closed during this time. 

Property access:  Access to private driveways will not be impacted. If driveways need to 
be blocked at any time, we will provide seven days notice. 

Pedestrian access: Pedestrian access will be maintained.  

Contact us 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to reach out to our Community Liaison 
Team by calling 1800 290 991 or by email at wollombiroadupgrade@symal.com.au 

Zone 3 Traffic changes from Tuesday 26 August 
What you need to know: 

- Francis Street between Catherine Street and Wollombi Road will be closed from 
Tuesday 26 August for approximately 2 months.  

- Access to driveways will not be impacted. 
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Help us go paperless 

If you would like to receive future construction notifications via SMS 
or email, please subscribe by scanning the QR code below or email 
us wollombiroadupgrade@symal.com.au 

 
For more information on the project, visit Council’s project website: 
cessnock.nsw.gov.au/WollombiRoad  
Thank you for your patience and cooperation while we complete this important work.   

Kind regards,  

Wollombi Road Upgrade Project Team 
Symal Infrastructure  
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